
 

 

 

 

 
Appendix E 

Letters of Support 





April 29, 2021
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg
Secretary of the U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue
Washington, DC 20590
 
Dear Mr. Secretary,
 

I am pleased to write you in strong support of the Maine Department of Transportation's (MaineDOT) 
request for federal funding for the Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) 2021 Grant Program.  As a 
founding member of the bipartisan Climate Solutions Caucus, I am a strong advocate for energy efficient 
solutions and fully support opportunities to reduce the carbon footprint in our nation's transportation sector.  
 

MaineDOT's Initiative for New Decks Essential for Economic Development (INDEED) project will 
replace fifteen bridge decks, all on the National Highway System, eleven of which are on the National Highway 
Freight Network.  Maine is vast and relies heavily on these major highways to move more than 80% of the 
freight and goods within the state.  Replacing the deteriorating structures addresses an aging rural transportation 
infrastructure that directly supports the economic vitality in Maine.  

 
Interstate 95 is a major route that spreads over a 300-mile span to the Canadian border and is 

instrumental in facilitating international trade with Canada. The deteriorating infrastructure on this critical 
highway leads to frequent repairs and has an increasingly negative impact throughout the region, leading to 
disruptions that increase fuel usage, wear on vehicles and tires, and congestion along local roads. The 
rehabilitation of these bridge decks with a properly designed and constructed deck system will reduce 
environmental impact by maintaining efficient access through the state for the public and freight ultimately 
reducing the carbon footprint and impact on climate change.
 

MaineDOT's project will generate national and regional economic, mobility, and safety benefits and will 
improve access to work, school, healthcare, and emergency services.  Improving our state's infrastructure and 
transportation systems is an essential component to the future of Maine's economy. I strongly support 
MaineDOT's INFRA 2021grant application and urge DOT's careful review of this proposal, subject to all 
applicable laws and regulations. Please notify Adam Lachman (King) at (202) 224-5344 when a final decision 
has been made. 
 

 
Sincerely,

 
 
 
 
   Angus S. King, Jr.

United States Senator



    March 9, 2021 

 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary  

U.S. Department of Transportation                                                                                                                          

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE                                                                                                                 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

 

The Maine Better Transportation Association (MBTA) is thrilled to submit this letter of 

unqualified support for the Maine Department of Transportation’s (MaineDOT) Infrastructure for 

Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant application for the replacement and rehab of fifteen bridges 

on and around the Interstate 95 corridor in rural Maine.  The project would begin in the town of 

Pittsfield (Somerset County) and extend northly through Penobscot County, ending in Benedicta, 

Aroostook County. 

 

You may know that Maine has unique infrastructure challenges due to its geography, weather, and 

low population density. Much of Maine is comprised of vast forest land, making it one of the most 

rural states in the country. This rural nature makes reliable and safe infrastructure a critical 

component for businesses in the region, as well as employment and mobility.  Transportation is 

the backbone of our rural economy. 

 

Clearly, the Interstate is the most important Maine highway on the National Highway System 

(NHS) and the only NHS highway serving the northern half of Maine north of the City of Bangor.  

This project is crucial to maintaining the state’s key highway freight and passenger corridor, 

which supports most of Maine’s freight shipments (including forest products, and other heavy 

bulk commodities) and passenger movement into, out of, and within the State. 

 

The I-95 bridges over the Penobscot River in Medway and over Somerset Avenue and Webb Road 

in Pittsfield connects northern Maine to the United States. The bridges on Route 202 in Hampden 

and Bangor provide a crucial direct link to the port of Searsport.  Through the INFRA grant, 

rehabilitating these bridges would allow freight corridors, businesses, and residents to have 

modern transportation infrastructure that others take for granted. If these projects do not occur, the 

region will experience a continued decline in financial opportunity, drastically reducing Maine 

residents way of life.  

 

We are pleased that MaineDOT is seeking assistance from the U.S. Department of Transportation 

to replace the identified bridges. We strongly believe that this region of the country cannot be 

competitive on a regional, national, or global scale if these improvements to the highway system 

are not completed. 

 

Maine Better Transportation Association is a statewide coalition with over 600 members including 

companies and individuals who plan, design, build, maintain and use Maine’s transportation 

infrastructure.  Our members include design engineering and construction firms, airports and rail 

companies, port facilities, bus companies and others committed to improving transportation to 

enhance our communities and our economy. 

 

We thank you for your careful review of this application, and respectfully request that you 

consider fully funding this project in this round of INFRA grant awards.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Maria R. Fuentes  

Executive Director  
 

 

  
 

  
 
 
Maine  
Better  
Transportation 
Association 
 
 
146 State Street 
Augusta 
ME 04330 
 
 
 
PHONE: 207.622.0526 
FAX:  207.623-2928 
www.mbtaonline.org 







John T. Cyr & Sons, Inc 
207-827-2335 

becky@cyrbustours.com 

         March 4, 2021 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg                                                                                                                
Secretary of the U.S. Department of Transportation                                                                                                                          
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE                                                                                                                
Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

John T. Cyr & Sons, Inc. is pleased to submit this letter of support of the Maine Department of 
Transportation’s (MaineDOT) Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant application for the 
replacement and rehabilitation of fifteen bridges on and around the Interstate 95 corridor in rural Maine.  

As you are aware, the State of Maine has unique infrastructure challenges due to its geography, weather, 
and low population density. Much of Maine is comprised of vast forest land, making it one of the most 
rural states in the country. This rural nature makes reliable and safe infrastructure a critical component for 
U.S. businesses in the region, as well as employment and mobility. This project is crucial to maintaining 
the state’s key highway freight and passenger corridor, which supports the majority of the state’s freight 
shipments (including forest products, and other heavy bulk commodities) and passenger movement into, 
out of, and within the State.  Our school buses and motor coaches travel Interstate 95 on a daily basis.   
We rely on a stable infrastructure to safely transport thousands of passengers every year.   

Interstate 95 is the primary highway corridor in Maine, and any disruption to traffic on this vital 
transportation link has a severely negative impact to the movement of freight, mobility of residents, and 
vitality of businesses throughout Maine.  Through the INFRA grant, rehabilitating these bridges would 
allow freight corridors, businesses, and residents to have modern transportations infrastructure that others 
take for granted. If these projects do not occur, the region will experience a continued decline in financial 
opportunity, drastically reducing Maine resident’s way of life.  

We are pleased that MaineDOT is seeking assistance from the U.S. Department of Transportation to 
replace the identified bridges. We strongly believe that this region of the country cannot be competitive 
on a regional, national, or global scale, if these improvements to the highway system are not completed.  

We thank you for your careful review of this application, and respectfully request that you consider fully 
funding this project in this round of INFRA grant awards.  

 

Sincerely,   

 

Rebecca Whitmore, Owner 

John T. Cyr & Sons, Inc.                   



 

 

 

 

      March 5, 2021 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg                                                                                                                

Secretary of the U.S. Department of Transportation                                                                                                                          

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE                                                                                                                

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

H.O. Bouchard, Inc. is pleased to submit this letter of support of the Maine Department of 

Transportation’s (MaineDOT) Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant application 

for the replacement and rehabilitation of fifteen bridges on and around the Interstate 95 corridor 

in rural Maine, beginning in the town of Pittsfield in eastern Somerset County and extending 

northly through Penobscot County ending in Benedicta, Aroostook County. 

As you are aware, the State of Maine has unique infrastructure challenges due to its geography, 

weather, and low population density. Much of Maine is comprised of vast forest land, making it 

one of the most rural states in the country. This rural nature makes reliable and safe 

infrastructure a critical component for U.S. businesses in the region, as well as employment and 

mobility.  

The Interstate is the most important Maine highway on the National Highway System (NHS) and 

is the only NHS highway serving the northern half of Maine north of the City of Bangor.  This 

project is crucial to maintaining the state’s key highway freight and passenger corridor, which 

supports the majority of the state’s freight shipments (including forest products, and other heavy 

bulk commodities) and passenger movement into, out of, and within the State. 

We own 105 trucks, based in Hampden, Maine, with a satellite location in Eliot, Maine. Our fleet 

travels 7.5 million miles per year, burning nearly 1.5 million gallons of fuel in the process. We 

transport a variety of commodities in various types of tanker trailers. We employ 155 employees 

in Maine and 5 in New Hampshire. We transport:  

• Cement products from Dragon Cement to their customers in Maine, New Hampshire, 

Massachusetts and Eastern Canada. 

• Home heating oil, propane and gasoline from Searsport, South Portland and Auburn to 

destinations all over the state of Maine, New Hampshire, and Vermont for many Oil  

• Road salt to DOT and municipal salt sheds from Searsport to Augusta, to Rangeley to 

Jackman, over to Calais and continue serving DOT sheds up north to all the sheds as far 

north as Fort Kent. 

• Liquid asphalt from St. John, New Brunswick, Searsport, South Portland, Newington, 

NH and Boston to all the paving contractors in Maine, and most in New Hampshire. We 



 

 

deliver industrial chemicals from Searsport, Auburn and Nashua, NH to Pulp and Paper 

mills, as well as waste treatment plants and water districts in Maine and as far north as 

Edmundston, New Brunswick and as far south as Peabody, Mass. 

The I-95 bridges over the Penobscot River in Medway and over Somerset Avenue and Webb 

Road in Pittsfield connects northern Maine to the United States. The bridges on Route 202 in 

Hampden and Bangor provide a crucial direct link to the port of Searsport.  Through the INFRA 

grant, rehabilitating these bridges would allow freight corridors, businesses, and residents to 

have modern transportations infrastructure that others take for granted. If these projects do not 

occur, the region will experience a continued decline in financial opportunity, drastically 

reducing Maine resident’s way of life.  

We are pleased that MaineDOT is seeking assistance from the U.S. Department of 

Transportation to replace the identified bridges. We strongly believe that this region of the 

country cannot be competitive on a regional, national, or global scale, if these improvements to 

the highway system are not completed.  

We thank you for your careful review of this application, and respectfully request that you 

consider fully funding this project in this round of INFRA grant awards.  

 

Sincerely,   

 

Jeff Bouchard 

H.O. Bouchard, Inc                      



 

 

 
 

 
March 4, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg                                                                                                                
Secretary of the U.S. Department of Transportation                                                                                                                          
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE                                                                                                                
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  
Penquis is pleased to submit this letter of support of the Maine Department of Transportation’s 
(MaineDOT) Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant application for the replacement and 
rehabilitation of fifteen bridges on and around the Interstate 95 corridor in rural Maine.  
As you are aware, the State of Maine has unique infrastructure challenges due to its geography, weather, 
and low population density. Much of Maine is comprised of vast forest land, making it one of the most 
rural states in the country. This rural nature makes reliable and safe infrastructure a critical component for 
U.S. businesses in the region, as well as employment and mobility. This project is crucial to maintaining 
the state’s key highway freight and passenger corridor, which supports the majority of the state’s freight 
shipments (including forest products, and other heavy bulk commodities) and passenger movement into, 
out of, and within the State.  
Interstate 95 is the primary highway corridor in Maine, and any disruption to traffic on this vital 
transportation link has a severely negative impact to the movement of freight, mobility of residents, and 
vitality of businesses throughout Maine.  Through the INFRA grant, rehabilitating these bridges would 
allow freight corridors, businesses, and residents to have modern transportations infrastructure that others 
take for granted. If these projects do not occur, the region will experience a continued decline in financial 
opportunity, drastically reducing Maine resident’s way of life.  
Each year, Penquis provides transportation to over 7,000 residents ranging from low income families, 
elder adults, people with disabilities and the general public throughout the region. In a typical year we are 
responsible for over 400,000 trips with more than 9 million miles traveled throughout Maine. The 
condition of these infrastructures are invaluable to our mission and our ability to provide our services.   
We are pleased that MaineDOT is seeking assistance from the U.S. Department of Transportation to 
replace the identified bridges. We strongly believe that this region of the country cannot be competitive 
on a regional, national, or global scale, if these improvements to the highway system are not completed.  
We thank you for your careful review of this application, and respectfully request that you consider fully 
funding this project in this round of INFRA grant awards.  
 
Sincerely,   
 

 
Kara Hay – President and CEO 
Penquis                     
 
 











 

 

  

  

 

  

 

April 5, 2021 

 

The Honorable Peter Buttigieg 

Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 

Washington, D.C. 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

 

 I write in strong support of the application submitted by the Maine Department of Transportation 

(MaineDOT) for funding assistance through the Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) Program. 

MaineDOT’s application seeks $48 million in funding to assist the Initiative for New Decks Essential for 

Economic Development (INDEED) Project, which has a total cost of $80 million.  

 

 Maine faces unique challenges that make rural transit services and highway freight corridors critical to 

the most economically distressed regions in the state. The INDEED Project proposes to replace fifteen bridge 

decks on the National Highway System that are beyond their useful life, deteriorated, and do not meet 

acceptable safety standards. The people of Maine rely heavily on these major routes in their everyday lives. 

They use them to get to work, go to school, and access health care and other essential services. Eleven of the 

decks in the project are part of the National Highway Freight Network on Interstate-95 and are used to move 

more than 80% of freight across the state. Interstate-95 provides access to the northernmost parts of Maine and 

is a direct route to Canada, contributing to Maine’s ability to compete internationally. 

 

 The COVID-19 pandemic has left a lasting imprint across the state and the nation, and the uncertainties 

and economic impacts are unprecedented. Efficient, reliable transportation is crucial to connect Maine people to 

necessary resources and markets and to create and sustain jobs. Bridge closures along these essential highways 

would cause detours up to 100 miles, adding unnecessary disruptions to local roads and an increased cost for 

those doing business in rural Maine. Failure to replace these bridge decks would impose undue burdens on 

already economically challenged regions and lead to negative impacts on the economy and people of Maine as a 

whole.  

 

 MaineDOT’s project would enhance the efficiency of Maine’s transportation network, preserve and 

create jobs, secure Maine’s ability to compete in national and international markets, and deliver direct benefits 

to families and businesses across the state.  

 

Therefore, I respectfully request that the Department fund this project in this round of INFRA grant 

awards. I urge your careful consideration of this application, subject to all applicable laws and regulations, and 

ask that you please notify me directly or Cameron O’Brien in my office at (202) 224-2523 when a final decision 

has been made.  

 

Sincerely,  
 

 

 

Susan M. Collins  

United States Senator 
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